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rogram Action 
Executive Summary
Program Name: Master of Education, Adult Education

MAU: University of Alaska Anchorage

Program Action: Deletion

Effective Date: Spring 2009

The M.Ed. in Adult Education is one of five Master of Education programs currently offered by the UAA College of Education. In an April 15, 2008, memo Dr. Mary Snyder, Dean of the UAA College of Education requested an exceptional and expedited program review of the M.Ed. in Adult Education because of concerns raised regarding low enrollments during a review of the College of Education’s budget. 
UAA Provost Michael Driscoll, after obtaining and reviewing legal advice regarding the requirements of Regents’ Policy and the applicable CBA, agreed that such a program review was appropriate and on April 30, 2008 recommended that Chancellor Ulmer ask President Hamilton to approve an exceptional and expedited review of the M.Ed. in Adult Education. Chancellor Ulmer agreed and forwarded the request to the President on April 30, 2008. The President approved the request in writing on May 12, 2008 and Provost Driscoll proceeded to appoint the review committee.

The report of the exceptional and expedited review, received by Provost Driscoll on May 16, 2008, together with an assessment of the status of students who had applied to or were already enrolled in the program, provided key guidance in determining appropriate action by UAA.
As reflected in the exceptional and expedited program review, the program is not central to UAA’s mission, the number of program majors and graduates continues to decline in spite of significant efforts to reverse the trend, and there are no other compelling reasons to continue the program in the face of the budget challenges faced by the College of Education. 
Therefore, upon the recommendation of Provost Driscoll and Chancellor Ulmer, and with the concurrence of the Systemwide Academic Council, Vice President Julius has proposed that the UA Board of Regents act to delete the Master of Education in Adult Education. This proposal recognizes that here will be opportunities for admitted Adult Education students to complete their programs, and multiple options for inquiring students to achieve their educational goals.



























































































































































